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Why scientists with children who have disabilities need a different 

career trajectory 

 

Olivier Pourret 

 

I’ve been deeply disturbed during lockdown by how many people seem to see washing their 

hands as a new thing. I haven’t shaken hands with anyone for around five years. Other parts 

of lockdown and social-distancing measures feel familiar, too: I have not attended an 

international conference since 2014, for example. And I have not done any fieldwork for the 

past six years. 

This is because one of my five-year-old twins has the rare genetic condition Beckwith–

Wiedemann syndrome, which increases his risk of cancer. He was diagnosed with his first 

cancer at the age of five months. His immune system is still suppressed from the treatment he 

received when he was a small baby, and he is vulnerable to viruses or infections. The cancer 

treatment also made him deaf. To balance our family’s work–life demands, my wife made a 

forced decision to take parental leave and put her career as a structural geologist on hold just 

after he was diagnosed. 

I have taken several long periods of unscheduled leave (some of them without notice, in 

emergencies) from my academic job as a geochemist, spending these at hospital or at home 

with my son while he recovers. 

This has taught me to be more productive in the time I do spend working at home and in the 

office, making each minute count, with no long coffee breaks. Time already spent networking 



online has helped me to work remotely, to build international collaborations and to stay 

connected to the scientific world without unnecessary air travel. 

It is important that anyone assessing my career trajectory knows all this, and many 

organizations now take personal circumstances into account when considering promotions. 

But I do struggle with whether to mention aspects of my family life in other work situations, 

and still feel that my personal circumstances have counted against me professionally, 

especially when applying for big grants. However, my institution always recognizes my 

situation by giving me more consideration (including extra time off when I have to stay with 

my son for months). 

Many scientists and administrators will have to change their processes now that the 

coronavirus has held everyone back in the same way. Most of us are currently unable to 

network at conferences, do laboratory work, work without distractions or even shake hands. 

I hope, as we find new ways to measure each other’s success in this new scientific world, that 

people with disabled children, as well as those in other disadvantaged academic groups, will 

be remembered long after lockdowns ease. 

 


